
NOTICE OF PUBIC HEARING 

Notice is hereby given that on March 19, 2021 at 10:00 a.m. at the Lake Villa Village Hall, 65 
Cedar Ave., Lake Villa, Illinois 60046, a public hearing will be held. The purpose of the public 
hearing is to obtain public comment on the Village of Lake Villa’s Water Main Relocation 
Project and the Sanitary Sewer Rehabilitation Project (the “Projects”) and the Illinois 
Environmental Protection Agency’s (IEPA) Preliminary Environmental Impacts Determination, 
as provided for in Section 662.330 of the Illinois Procedures for Issuing Loans from the Public 
Water Supply Program (35 III. Admin. Code 662.330). 

The Projects are to relocate the water main and to line the sanitary sewer in preparation for 
IDOT’s upcoming project to widen IL Route 132 (Grand Ave.) and replace the dryland bridge. 
The Village water main is in direct conflict with the widening and bridge replacement, therefore 
the water main needs to be relocated to remain in service. The IDOT widening extends over the 
sanitary sewer lines; the Village sanitary sewer rehabilitation will repair existing irregularities 
and minimize future need for repairs. Financial assistance for the Projects is being sought from 
the IEPA Public Water Supply Loan Program and the Water Pollution Control Loan Program. 
The funding for the Projects would provide the relocation of approximately 850 feet of water 
main for a project cost of $700,000 and the lining of approximately 2,000 feet of sanitary sewer 
for a project cost of $1,012,000. 

A copy of the Projects Summary and Preliminary Environmental Impacts Determination 
provided by the IEPA is on file in the Village Hall at 65 Cedar Ave., Lake Villa, Illinois, and 
available for public inspection during regular office hours and available at www\lake-villa.org.  

All interested parties wishing to provide comment on the Projects, the Preliminary 
Environmental Impacts Determination, and/or any environmental impacts of the Project are 
invited to attend the public hearing and will be given an opportunity to be heard. Written 
comments may also be submitted at any time for up to and including an additional ten (10) days 
following the date of the public hearing. Written comments may be sent to the Village of Lake 
Villa, 65 Cedar Ave., PO Box 519, Lake Villa, Illinois, 60046 and/or to Ellen Waters, Project 
Manager, Infrastructure Financial Assistance Section, Illinois Environmental Protection Agency, 
Bureau of Water, 1021 North Grand Avenue East, P.O. Box 19276, Springfield, Illinois, 62794-
9276, or the IEOPA may be contacted directly at (217) 782-2027 for further information. 
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